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The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to replace two culverts along a portion of SR 178 near
Onyx. Existing 18” diameter corrugated metal culverts will be replaced with 24” diameter plastic (HDPE) culverts. The
new culvert at PM 72.7 will be extended approximately 10 feet at the inlet and 3 feet at the outlet. The new culvert at PM
72.79 will be extended approximately 1 foot at the inlet and 2 feet at the outlet. Metal flared end sections (FES) will be
installed at the inlets. The outlets will not have FES installed. Existing culverts will be used as a water diversion while the
new culverts are being placed. The new culverts will be approximately 6 to 12 inches from the existing culverts.
Excavated material will be placed over culverts on side slopes. New culverts will be covered by concrete slurry to within 4
to 6 inches of the roadway surface; the final coverage will be minor concrete.

With the following mitigation measures, the proposed project will have less than significant impacts to Biological
Resources:

Compensatory mitigation for impacts to wetlands is anticipated. Appropriate mitigation will be implemented in
coordination with California Department of Fish and Wildlife, Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board, and
United States Army Corps of Engineers during obtainment of project permits, and is anticipated to be achieved through
an in-lieu fee program.



continued

If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

No known controversy exists at this time related to the proposed project. A public meeting will be held if requested by the
public during circulation of the Draft Environmental Document to capture input on the project.

CEQA Responsible Agencies:
CA Transportation Commission
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CA Department of Fish and Wildlife
CA Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board
United States Army Corp of Engineers


